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August 30, 2022 
 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Attention: Nancy Marconi 

Dear Ms. Marconi: 

Re:  Enbridge Gas Inc. Ontario Energy Board File: EB-2022-0086 
Dawn to Corunna Replacement Project 
Response to Pollution Probe August 26, 2022 correspondence   

 
We are legal counsel for Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas” or the “Applicant”) with respect 
to the above noted proceeding.  This letter is in response to Pollution Probe’s August 26, 
2022 letter requesting an extension of time to file its submissions in this matter and 
correspondingly an extension of Enbridge Gas’s reply submissions by nine days from the 
dates set out in Procedural Order No. 4. 

Pollution Probe has premised its request on the fact that the OEB originally required 
CAPELA and Enbridge Gas to file a joint letter as to the status of their negotiations (the 
“Joint Letter”) on September 6 coinciding with the filing of Enbridge Gas’s argument in chief. 
The Joint Letter is to advise whether any outstanding issues have been settled and 
describing any agreement. In its letter of August 26, 2022, the OEB has since extended the 
timing for filing the Joint Letter to September 15, 2022. The corresponding extension 
requested by Pollution Probe is not appropriate and should not be granted.   

According to Procedural Order No. 4, Enbridge Gas’s argument in chief is due September 
6, 2022.  CAPELA’s and all other intervenor submissions are due on September 20, 2022. 
Enbridge Gas’s argument in chief will deal with it’s current position related to the land 
agreements since it will not have the benefit of discussions with CAPELA at the time of 
filing.  CAPELA’s and all other intervenor submissions are due on September 20, 2022. As 
a result, the filing of the Joint Letter on September 15 (five days before intervenor 
submissions are due) will provide sufficient time for CAPELA and other intervenors to reflect 
status of any agreement or outstanding issues described in the Joint Letter in their 
submissions together with a reply to any relevant submissions made by Enbridge Gas in its 
argument in chief. Enbridge Gas will be in a position to respond to those submissions on 
October 4, 2022. No party is prejudiced by the change in the filing date of the Joint Letter 
and, as such, Pollution Probe’s request should be denied. 
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Yours truly, 

Charles Keizer 
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